
                                                                           SCT-3 Opener 

 

The IBEW SCT-3 and AT&T have enjoyed a very long working history. Not always perfect but have always 
been able to manage to right the relationship and advance together successfully. With that said we 
collectively come here today to open negotiations for a new DTV contract. As SCT-3 Chairman it is my 
desire to reach a fair and balanced agreement. One that acknowledges the dedication and hard work of 
the DTV employees/IBEW members and builds a sense of commitment between the union and the 
company and also translates into both success and prosperity for DTV/AT&T and all of the IBEW 
employees working under this agreement. 

 

It is with that sense of commitment that I would like to express our desire and acknowledge the 
commitment of both AT&T and the IBEW but also expect that commitment to carry over to the DTV side 
of the corporation. As the SCT-3 Chairman it is my commitment to work tirelessly to reach a fair 
agreement and I know you will too. So let’s get started on building an even more successful corporation 
but one that also builds successful careers for its employees/IBEW members.  


